The Highland Township Planning Commission met on Tuesday July 6, 2021 with the following in attendance:  Judy Noyales, Bo Alexander, Dean Davis, John Goodall, Mary McKee and Bill Beers.
Chair Judy Noyales called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the May meeting were read.  Bo motioned to approve the minutes as read, Dean seconded, all were in favor.
Old Business – none
New Business – Bontrager/King sub-division – there is no development in the Township just the tax parcel in partially in Highland.
The person who recently purchased tax parcels 45-3-17 & 45-3-17.1 was told they would be merged into one parcel, they were not.  She was wanting to combine the two lots into one tax parcel.  Bill told her to check with the Tax Assessment Office as to what they would require.  Bill will also talk to Roger but it was suggested that no reverse sub-division would be necessary.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb was asked to invite Roger to the August PC meeting - the Committee would like to get a better understanding of the ruling from the Attorney General to take Highland’s lot size from 25 acres to 10 acres.
Bill reported that the Hodge development is moving forward with perk tests.
The general consensus among the members present is that they would like to return to in-person meetings beginning with next month’s meeting.  If someone would like to join via Zoom they could do so upon notifying Barb of their wish to do so.
Dean motioned to adjourn, Bo seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Secretary
